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SISC undergoes internal quality audit

The internal auditors gather for the IQA opening meeting.

Southville International School and Colleges (SISC) steps up

its efforts to assure the quality of the learning opportunities

provided to its students by undergoing an ISO Internal Quality

Audit (IQA) this month. The IQA is a process through which

confidence is established at SISC in the quality of learning

and teaching provided by the school, in the standards of

achievement that are set and maintained in the different

curricular levels, and in the carrying out of institutional policies

directed to these ends.

ISO-trained IQA auditors from the school assessed thoroughly

all aspects of SISC’s operation: curriculum, teaching, academic

management, administration, finance, safety and security,

public relations, feedback and complaint procedures, etc. The

auditees will then receive feedback including points of

excellence, recommendations, and requirements which must

be implemented within a set time frame.

Thank you to the Taal eruption donors
SISC’s Operation Paglingap would like to express gratitude to everyone who reached out to the victims of the Taal Volcano

eruption. A total of 900 relief bags were collected and distributed to the evacuees from Talisay, Taal, Laurel, and Agoncillo.

Thank you very much to the following donors:

Lamarcus Aclan

Michael Aclan

William Aclan

Janiyah Arayon

Arika Arceo

Zieg Armildez

Joyce Aseron

Josette Aurelio

Xandro Banasig

Daniel Baniqued

Willow Bautista

David Beloso

Veronica Beloso

Marianne Bernabe

Michael Bernabe

Jaime Bitor

Joaquin Bitor

Aedam Bucad

Lester Buitizon

Reiko Butaya

Mikaela Cabaero

Cassidy Cabansag

Alexandria Casano

Isabela Castillo

Jules Catungal

Karla Chatziandreou

Nataia Cheok

Tiffany Cloa

Enriko Datu

Joaquin Datu

Denise Delgado

Gianna de Mesa

Thea de Mesa

Stephen Diwa

Hareem Fatima

Rameem Fatima

Chrizel Gabriel

Zoe Gesmundo

Kai Goto

Francis Granaderos

Santino Guanzon

Francesca Gutierrez

Jamilla Gutierrez

Julianne Gutierrez

Marius Hermanos

Hua Fei Tan

Zyrus Jokhi

Ko Kato

Rei Kato

Muhammad Khan

Agnes Khang

Kim Gyuri

Kim Min Hee

Kim Sejung

Koo Bonhyeon

Lee Hyunju

Lee Seo Young

Lee Seung Hun

Lee Sung Eun

Ronn Elijah Lim

Ronn Ezekiel Lim

Clarice Llagas

Kenneth Lopez

Evan Lotha

Kristen Luya

Sophia Lumbres

Raven Maat

Juan Machuca

Anthony Magcalas

Daniela Manabat

Ronan Manalo

Michiyo Matsumura

Beatriz Mendoza

Chelcy Meneses

Venice Merino

Afaf Moulheim

Sofia Nagao

Devesh Narang

Samantha Olegario

Samantha Ortiz

Eriannah Palma

Nathan Palma

Park Si Hyun

Park Hyuk Jin

Georgina Parole

Chiara Penera

Clyde Penera

Troy Phillips

Alessandra Qui

Elyza Reyes

Beatriz Rodriguez

Brielle Rodriguez

Kurt Santos

Jona Serrano

Haroon Shahzad

Hrishi Shitole

Japjot Singh

Chantalle Sumndad

Rion Takahashi

Gwendo Lyn Tangog

Gwyneth Tangog

John Taniedo

Kent Togawa

Andre Arreza

Mateo Estanislao

Yuki Togawa

Eve Tomambo

Justina Torres
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Jilliana Valeroso

Joaquin Valeroso
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Michael Vitalis

Onyema Vitalis

Daniel Wang

Sofia White

Theo White

Yoo Jisoo

Youn Jin-I

Xiaoya Zhu

Park Seorin

Sofia Jumao-as

Yasser Abedin

Etienne See

John Tristan Go

Aditya Sanyal

Jason Tizon

Park Seorin

Tiffany Sawaki

Emerald Yancy

Shawn Marti Go
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Emaan Sarfraz
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Kim Jiwoo

Gianna Bautista

Raven Orteza

Chris Bastasa

Jung Ye Ji

Yushin Fujiwara

Aiken Cu-Unjieng

Hailey Dang
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Kwon Min Jun

Park Jong Jin

Jonathan Kreyer
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Andrew Magcalas

James Dang
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Shiloh Go
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The safety, health and well-being of SISC students, families and staff remains a top priority of the

school. SISC continues to monitor the Novel coronavirus (COVID-19) situation closely and takes

steps to help ensure the health and safety of the campus community.

SISC stays alert to COVID - 19

Parenting Corner

What parents

should do about

coronavirus
As a parent, you can’t help but worry about the

safety of your children. So it’s natural that as

stories about the novel coronavirus flood the

news, parents worry about whether their children

could be at risk. Those precautions can help keep

them safe from coronavirus:

1. Make sure everyone washes their hands.

Using soap and water and washing for 20

seconds (about as long as it takes you to

sing the alphabet song) does the trick. If

you don’t have a sink handy, hand sanitizer

will do — make sure you spread it well,

getting it all over the hands including

between the fingers.

2. Encourage healthy habits like eating a

healthy diet, exercising, and getting

enough sleep. This helps keep your child’s

immune system strong.

3. Teach children to be careful about the

surfaces they touch when you are out in

public. Little hands seem to instinctively

reach for everything around them, so you’ll

need to be creative. Bring things for them to

hold instead, or hold hands with them. Have

them wear gloves. Wipe down seats and

tables in public areas before you use them.
(https://www.health.harvard.edu/blog/coronavirus-what-parents-should-

know-and-do-2020020518846)



Feb. 25 is a

holiday
Malacañang has declared February 25,

2020, Tuesday, a special non-working

holiday to commemorate the EDSA People

Power Revolution.  There will be no classes,

and offices will be closed in SISC on that

day.  Regular classes will resume on

February 26, 2020, Wednesday.

Erratum
The students Beatriz Lucia Rodriguez

and Gwyneth Margaux Tangog,

DOST-SEI awardees are from the Grade

10 - Commitment class and not from Grade

9 - Commitment as inadvertently stated in

our Students and  Parents’ Bulletin No. 23.

Our Apologies.
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REPLY SLIP

A. (   )  I have received and read Students and Parents’ Bulletin No. 24 A.Y. 2019-2020.

__________________            __________________________        ____________________________

           Student’s Name                                       Level/Section                                         Parent’s Signature

         Marie Vic F. Suarez

            Principal

Monday, February 24, 2020
Snack: Baked Macaroni

Turon
Lunch: Chicken Teriyaki

Fried Calamares
Pork Caldereta
Lechon Paksiw
Salisburry Steak
Fish Fillet Sarciado
Pakbet

Wednesday, February 26, 2020
Snack: Pasta Ala Stroganoff

Turon
Lunch: Sweet and Sour Pork

Liempo Paksiw
Tori Karaage
Chicken Cordon Bleu
Roast Chicken
Bangus Salpicao
Sayote-Carrots Guisado

Thursday, February 27, 2020
Snack: Cheese Burger

Turon
Lunch: Beef Teriyaki

Iberian Chicken
Pork Curry
Fish Fillet w/ Tartar Sauce
Pork Steak Tagalog
Fried Tilapia
Sitaw-Talong in Oyster Sauce

Friday, February 28, 2020
Snack: Sotanghon Canton Guisado

Ginataang Bilo-Bilo
Lunch: Crispy Spicy Pork

Roast Pork Hamonado
Chicken Steak
Pork Salpicao
Chicken Lechon
Grilled Bangus
Togue Guisado w/ Tofu

Reserve for

Academic Year

2020 - 2021
The Registration Office would like to make a

realistic projection of the student population for

academic year 2020 - 2021.  To achieve this,

SISC needs to determine how many of the

present students are reenrolling so that the

school can allocate slots for qualified applicants

for admission.

Please accomplish the Reply Slip of the

Reservation Letter given to all SISC students and

return it to your child’s class adviser on or before

March 15, 2020.  In case you have two or more

children enrolled in SISC, please accomplish just

one form specifying all your children’s names and

their levels.  You may send the reply slip through

your eldest child, or you may give it directly to

the Registrar’s Office in Luxembourg Campus.

It is understood that the reserved slot/s for your

child/children may be waived if your reply slip is

not returned by March 15, 2020.


